



Dear Praying Friends,

September 1, 2014

Brace yourselves -- This is perhaps the most exciting prayer letter we've ever written! The past two months have been packed with God's grace and blessings. Here is a quick rundown summary.

Church Launch

The Iglesia Bíblica Bautista El Faro had its first official services on July 13th with around 40 in attendance. Several acknowledged their need for salvation, repenting and believing on Jesus that day! There have been new visitors every week during at least one of the four weekly services and Bible studies. Many families and individuals are plugging in with personal discipleship, helping around the church and bringing their friends. Pray especially for a few young men who have shown interest in going further. Christ is building his church!!

Surprise Funeral

Just days before the inauguration of our church, a Colombian lady contacted me from the USA whose mother was back in her hometown of Bucaramanga visiting family, and suddenly passed away. Both the daughter and this woman had been recently saved and were attending a good church in Florida, and I was asked to perform her funeral. The wish of this woman was that her lost family members would hear the Gospel preached at her funeral. What God did was truly amazing. By our best counts, about 120 people showed up for the service at our church (which really only holds 80), and heard a clear presentation of Biblical salvation. Dozens of these decided to place their faith in Jesus alone for eternal life. It was amazing! What an honor to this lady who had just been saved one year before. God is good!







Sending Church



Dr. Charles Blackstock, Pastor 706.265.9868 I lighthouse-baptist.com

More Lives Changed

We have seen several receive Christ and become born again in the past month, including religious people, who realized that Jesus is the only way, he is enough, and that works do not save; also Atheists, who understand that there is a God who created them, loves them and died for them; and even an paramilitary hit-man, who found a new beginning and new life in Jesus. God's power has no limits. He is mighty to save all who will believe!

A Productive Visit

Our pastor and several from our home church came to visit in July. They helped get out thousands of invites the weekend before the big church launch and were a tremendous help to get the building ready for all the people. God worked through them and in them. Please pray especially for two of the young men that desire to return here or another place as God leads to work as full-time missionaries. If you would like to bring a group to Colombia, please get in touch with us, or see our website with details about a trip for students and singles June 15-25, 2015. We would love to have you!

How To Pray For Us...

- · Growth of the church numerically and spiritually
- · Families and individuals who are in discipleship
- A new youth outreach starting this month in the poorest and most dangerous neighborhood of our city
- Additional monthly financial support. At this point we have many more plans but are only held back by lack of funds. Would you consider partnering with us, that fruit would abound to your account? No amount is too small!
- <u>Aubrie and the new baby</u> -- they are healthy and in the 2nd trimester already! We find out soon if it's a boy or girl.

We love you and pray that the abundant grace of Almighty God would fill you, bless you and enable you to continue laboring for his Worthy Name!

Aaron Vance & Family

Contact Us

Field Address:
Carrera 51 #50-103
Bucaramanga, Colombia

aaronlvance@gmail.com www.BeMagnified.org 678-696-0082 Support Address



PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517 www.MWBM.org | 706.654.2818